
 

Dear Colleagues,  
 
Thank you very much for Rector's Letter of Congratulations and Wishes. 
 
From our side, we would like to notice that your student Marharyta Nikiforova was 
responsible, hard working, initiative and competent in conducting important Erasmus + 
traineeship tasks. We found common synergies, which helped to reach high results.  
 
We are looking forward to continue our cooperation with the University of Educational 
Management in a framework of Erasmus + mobilities and common projects. 
 
Sincerely, 
Danguole Bylaite - Salavejiene 
Vytautas Magnus University 
Education Academy 
Institute for Professional Development 
 

 


